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Pyramid Hill College  

F-6 Swimming Program  

Will be from 10ñ11 am 
Tomorrow, Thursday, to avoid 
the extreme heat forecast. 

 

 

Bus Parking Area  
The asphalting of the bus parking area was finally completed last Friday. This week it has been 
all systems go and our bus movement has been very smooth. Over the next few weeks 
Midland Irrigation will install an automated sprinkler system and then turf will be laid to finish 
off the area. I commend and thank the Loddon Shire staff for their diligence and timely manner 
in which they have completed the project.  There is now a new entry point to the school 
grounds  -  please note that this is two way as the old exit is inaccessible. 

     New bus pick up area                                                                 
                               
Bus Travellers  
A reminder that if a family is not 
travelling on the bus in the morning, 
it is important to let the bus driver 
know or text Palmody Buslineõs 
Manager, Shane Carmody (0428 557 
168) by 7am. If a student/family is not 
travelling on the bus in the afternoon 
please let the office staff know.  
 
Swimming Sports  
Due to excessive heat which is 
forecast for this Friday we have 
postponed the swimming sports until Friday 2nd March. Years 7-10 this week will participate in 
trials in their normal PE classes for the NCD Swimming Sports which be held on Wednesday 
21st February at St Arnaud.  

Swimming Sports 

Postponed until  

Friday, 2nd March 

BBQ orders will be held 
over so you can still 
send them in. 

Principalõs News 

School Council Elections  

Nominations are now being called for the vacant positions on School Council. Please 
consider becoming involved in this vital aspect of the College governance.  Your 
views and input would be greatly appreciated and are a critical aspect of the effective 
functioning of the College.  
Nominations open on Monday 12th February and close on Monday 26th February.  
A ballot, if needed, will close on Friday, 2nd March.  The first meeting of the new 
Council will be on Tuesday, 20th March.  Parent Representatives whose term has 
finished are Colleen Gunther, Kim Lister, Yvonne Poole and Kellie Stewart.  There 
are four parent vacancies on School Council  -  to make up the total constituting order 
of 8 parent members.   
Outgoing members, parents and staff are encouraged to stand for School Council, as a 
vibrant and active School Council is a key ingredient to the effective running of the 
College.  Thank you to everyone on School Council and in particular to outgoing 
members for their support, efforts and contributions to the college.   Nomination 
forms are available from the College.           Fiona Moon,  Principal 

Camps/Excursion money  

for parents who hold a Health Care 
Card or Concession Card           

(current as at 29/1/2018 

The annual CSEF per student : 

$125 for primary students  

$225 for secondary students  

Application forms were included with 
the pack distributed at the start of the 

year or are available at the office 

Funds are held at the school and can 

only be used for Camps/Excursions. 



Head Lice  

  Please keep checking your   
childrenõs hair and make   

sure that long hair is tied back 
for school.  
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Year F -6 News  
Year 7 -10  
Learning Neighbourhood  

  

 

 

Welcome back to all our keen and eager students in F-6. We 
have made a great start to the 2018 year at school, with most 
students and parents attending the Orientation Day to set their 
goals. We welcome our new Foundation students, who have 
settled in to the school routine very well. We also welcome 
our new students Ruby, Jacobi and Jason. 
Year F/1 and Year 2 Students happy to be at school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Swimming Program 
Just a reminder that there is swimming Monday to Thursday 
for the next 4 weeks. Sessions are usually in the afternoon but 
with temperature in the high 30s we will move the lessons to 
the morning from 10-11.20am today and tomorrow, Thursday 
8th February.  Thank you to the Mums who have volunteered 
to help with the swimming program, you are a great help.  
 
Healthy Snack 
Students from Foundation to Year 6 are encouraged to have a 
healthy snack at 10.00 am each day. This can be fruit, 
vegetables or cheese sticks.  No processed or tinned food 
please. 

 

 

 

The Senior Learning Neighbourhood is delighted to 
welcome our new Year 7 students who seem to be settling 
into the Castle routines very quickly.  This year we are 
delighted to have the biggest Year 10 class for many years 
with 17 students. This has bought many challenges as we 
offer these students a very diverse and individualised 
curriculum. We have 17 different timetables running, with 
five of our Year 10 students attending Charlton classes with 
the Year 9s on Monday; four year 10 students undertaking 
structured work placement each week; and seven Year 10 
students undertaking Certificate II & III courses on a 
Thursday in Charlton. We are very proud of the fact that we 
can accommodate every studentôs individual needs in order 
to make their learning program the most beneficial. 

Camps 
The Year 9/10 Winter Connections Snow camp will be 
taking place in term 3, from 3rd -7th September. At this stage 
there are still three places available for any boys who have 
not yet paid a deposit. All forms and details are available 
from the office. 
Year 7/8  camp will be the last week of Term 2. Details will 
be forthcoming in future newsletters. 
 

Construction Induction Card (White Card) 
A legal requirement for any person working on a worksite is 
to hold a White Card. This card is recognition that the 
holder has undertaken specific Occupational, Health and 
Safety Training. Many jobs require this card for both full or 
part time employment and for work experience placements. 
This course is undertaken over a full day and normally costs 
about $200. Charlton is running this course on Thursday 22 
February, at a discounted cost of $100 per student. Any 
students in year 9 or 10 who wish to undertake this course 
will only be required to pay $50 as we have some funds to 
cover the rest. 
This course is another useful thing to add to resumes. Please 
sign up  on the form provided in class. 

Swimming 
Please bring swimming gear for all PE lessons 
 

Managed Individual Pathways 
Our MIPS coordinator Sue Clay will be meeting with Year 
9 & 10 students regularly this year. This time will be spent 
getting to know our students and assisting them with 
thoughts and plans for the future. 
 
Mrs L Talbot  
7-10 Neighbourhood Leader  

100% Attendance 
Make it your goal 
for 2018 

Breakfast Club  
Mondays, Wednesdays, Fridays  

8.30 in the BER  

All welcome  


